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The pit toilets in the rest areas along the M1 from Newcastle to Gold Coast need updating. 
The newer rest areas with flushing toilets are excellent but the ones with pit toilets are 
disgusting. They smell and usually not clean as I think people would rather use the floor 
instead of using the toilet. 


